City of South Daytona
Office of the City Manager

1672 S. Ridgewood Avenue e South Daytona, FL 32119 e 386/322-3014

MEMORANDUM
To: James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager
From: Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk
Re: Consideration of approving a piggyback agreement from New Smyrna Beach

Utilities with Sparks Concrete, LLC for Concrete Services and Asphalt Repair
Services on an as needed basis within budgeted allocations per fiscal year.

Date: May 25,2023

The Street Maintenance Division of the Public Works Department generally handles the
repair and installation of sidewalks and curbs as well as asphalt repair in South Daytona.
Moreover, other departments also rely on these services, including Parks and Recreation as
well as the Utilities Department. On occasion, there are times when schedules are hectic, or
a project is too complex for our crews to complete in a timely manner. To resolve this
situation, the City has the ability to utilize a contractor under a continuing service contract
to complete these projects when our crews are unable to do so within budgeted allocations
per fiscal year.

Sparks Concrete LLC has provided the City the opportunity to utilize the competitively
awarded agreements from New Smyrna Beach Utilities for Concrete Services and Asphalt
Repair Services. Utilizing an existing contract with a larger agency, the City is able to
secure better pricing for these projects. Per the City’s purchasing policy, New Smyrna
Beach Utilities has approved utilizing the agreements.

In order to expedite projects and utilize cost savings, staff recommends the Council
approve a piggyback agreement from New Smyrna Beach Utilities with Sparks Concrete,
LLC for Concrete Services and Asphalt Repair Services on an as needed basis within
budgeted allocations per fiscal year.

Continuing Commitment to Excellence





































































